
Missoula County Elections
140 N Russell Street

Missoula, MT 59801-1704
Phone: (406)258-4751

www.missoulavotes.com

June 19, 2023 

Re: Nonpartisan Municipal Primary Election

Greetings, 

The number of candidates necessary to require the City of Missoula to hold a non-partisan primary election 
was met.  We are hereby notifying the City of Missoula that the following races are to be included on the 
September 12, 2023, Municipal Primary Election ballot:

Mayor (5 Candidates)
Ward 3 City Council (3 Candidates)
Ward 5 City Council (3 Candidates)

Please see the following list of candidates who have filed for office, and the cancellation matrix: 

Candidate Filings & Cancellation Matrix

The following races are hereby cancelled from the primary, and will now advance to the Municipal General 
Election, which is to be held on November 7, 2023:

Ward 1 (2 Candidates)
Ward 2 (2 Candidates for 1 open seat; 2 Candidates for the remainder of 1 unexpired, 2-year term)
Ward 4 (2 Candidates)
Ward 6 (2 Candidates)

We have reached out to the Commissioner of Political Practices and are awaiting final confirmation that all 
candidates have filed the appropriate financial reporting with their office, although this does not affect any 
cancellations. 

If, under 13-14-115(3), the governing body decides that a cancelled election must be held, please notify us no 
later than June 29, 2023. If necessary, in the resolution passed, please specify which races are to be held.

Sincerely, 

Nathan D. Coyan
Deputy Elections Administrator, Missoula County
ncoyan@missoulacounty.us


